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�� January 10, 2014 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� February 14, 2014 
 Board Work Session 

�� March 14, 2014 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� May 9, 2014 
 TCDC On The Road 

�� June 13, 2014 
 Board Work Session 

�� July 11, 2014 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� September 12, 2014 
 Board Work Session 

�� October 10, 2014 
 Regular Public Meeting 

�� November 14, 2014 
 Board Work Session 

�� December 12, 2014 
 Regular Public Meeting 
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Thursday, April 17, 2014 
Historic Penn Wells Hotel 
Main Street  
Wellsboro, PA 16901 
 
TCDC’s ����������	
�������
�
Monday, July 28, 2014 
Location TBA 
 
TCDC’s ����� ������������	����
���� �
September 10, 2014 
Location TBA 

 

Annually, the Tioga County Foundation allocates a portion of its Educational Improve-
ment Tax Credit funds received towards assistance with School-to-Work and Career 
Development programs in Tioga County’s three public school districts. Our Tax Credit 
program continues to be a huge success.  

In 2013, The Tioga County Foundation received a total of $45,533 from EQT, Frontier    
Communications, FTS International, Larson Design Group, Northwest Savings Bank, Ward 
Manufacturing LLC and Waste Management for which we were able to provide $29,141.12 for 
5 Projects.  From January 1, 2013 through  December 31, 2013 we leveraged $116,533.38 from 
the Applicants … impacting several hundred students over the course of the next few years.  

We want to thank the private companies who are supporting Career Development in our 
three Public School Districts with their EITC Contribution and encourage other companies to 
consider the EITC Program. For more information please contact Christie Blackwell at the       
Tioga County Development Corporation at (570)723-8232. You can also log on to the EITC   
website at www.newpa.com and search “EITC”. 
 The funds are used to support local innovative educational programs for the schools in Tioga 
County.  The Tioga County Foundation is currently using these tax credit funds to support local 
career development and school to work efforts within the three (3) public districts. The Program 
allows for-profit business in our County to qualify for state tax credits. The Company makes a 
donation of the approved Tax Credit amount to the Tioga County Foundation. Funds received go 
toward Career Development & School To Work Initiatives in our public schools. 
 In 2014, Tioga County Foundation received $30,533.00 from seven (7) local businesses. This 
will allow each public school district to receive  $6,513.71 in grant funds for the 2014 year.  
 Schools can log on to our website www.tcdc-pa.com to download an application. All          
applications must be submitted prior to the start of the project.   



��

For more information on the Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax    
Credit Program (EITC) in Tioga County, please contact Christie Blackwell,    

Leadership Development Coordinator at the  
Tioga County Development Corporation , 570.723.8232. 

 On October 3,  2013 the Wellsboro Branch of Northwest Savings Bank 
made a cash contribution of $10,000 to help support the educational needs 
of our students through the Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax 
Credit Program (EITC). The check was presented to the Tioga County 
Foundation, the charitable arm of the Tioga County Development 
Corporation.  
 Blake Maxson, Manager of the Wellsboro Branch of Northwest Savings 
Bank said, “We at Northwest Savings Bank are once again pleased to be 
able to participate in the EITC program. I believe it is important to support 
the education of the future of Tioga County.” 
 Northwest Savings Bank has served Pennsylvanians since 1896. A full 
service bank, Northwest Savings stresses personal, friendly services to its 
customers and support for the community they share. Northwest offers its 
customers a full range of personal and commercial banking products and 
investment and trust management services. Through this program, 
Northwest Savings Bank is helping create a solid economic foundation for 
Tioga County.  www.northwestsavingsbank.com 

 
William Pantuso, District Manager, Northwest Savings 
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Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO.  
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 On August 29, 2013, Larson Design Group made a cash contribution of 
$200 to help support the educational needs of our students through the 
Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax Credit Program (EITC). The 
check was presented to the Tioga County Foundation, the charitable arm of 
the Tioga County Development Corporation by Jim Baker, Client 
Development Representative, Larson Design Group and TCDC Director.  
 Larson Design Group is a growing, employee-owned company teaming 
with their clients to provide responsive, innovative solutions to facility, 
transportation, land development, and environmental needs.  Larson Design 
Group communicates honestly and responsibly to deliver value-added 
services to clients who share their goals of quality, growth and 
profit.  LDG’s success is reflected in our personal and professional 
development, and our commitment to community stewardship. 
 “As the economy in Pennsylvania and our region strengthens, it remains 
important that future leaders of our communities gain a clear understanding 
of current and future career opportunities.  LDG has long supported the 
EITC program and we are pleased to partner with the Tioga County 
Foundation to support the educational and career needs of students in Tioga 

County” noted Marty Muggleton, VP of Marketing and Client Development, Larson Design Group . www.larsondesigngroup.com 

 

David E. Cummings, President Tioga County Foundation 
and Jim Baker, Client Development Representative with 
Larson Design Group & TCDC Director.    
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 FTS International (FTSI) recently contributed $3,333 to help support the 
educational needs of our students through the Pennsylvania Educational 
Improvement Tax Credit Program (EITC). The check was presented to the 
Tioga County Foundation, the charitable arm of the Tioga County Development 
Corporation.  
  “Educational programs that encourage students to develop career skills not 
only benefit the individual participants, but they also help the community build 
a qualified workforce,” FTS International Office Manager Gail Holmes said.  
“FTSI is proud to help prepare Tioga County students for future local 
employment opportunities.” 
 FTS International (www.ftsi.com) is a leading provider of completion 
services for the oil and gas industry. FTSI employs almost 3,500 people, with 
approximately 500 working in Pennsylvania. Exploration and production 
companies use FTSI’s products and services primarily to enhance their 
recovery rates from oil and gas wells. www.ftsi.com  

 

Christine Woodley, FTS International 
Administrative Assistant, and Robert J. Blair, TCDC 
President/CEO.  
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L to R: David E. Cummings, Tioga County Foundation   
President and Russ Johnson, General Manager, Frontier 
Communications TCDC Director.  

 On October 11, 2013, Frontier Communications (NASDAQ: FTR)    
donated $1,000 in support of the Tioga County Foundation’s educational 
improvement initiative. The donated funds are part of Frontier’s            
participation in the Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax Credit 
Program (PA EITC) and promote innovative educational programs that 
enhance curriculum or academic programs offered by schools or other   
organizations in the Commonwealth. 
 In 2014, Frontier is donating $225,000 overall through the PA EITC 
program to support scholarships for private education and educational  
improvement initiatives approved by the state. 
 “At Frontier, we are proud to give back to the communities in which we 
live and work,” said Russ Johnson, General Manager, Frontier             
Communications and TCDC Director. “We are especially pleased to        
support PA EITC to help foster innovative educational programs such as 
the Tioga County Foundation that benefit students and the overall         
community.’”   frontier.com  
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L to R: Christie Blackwell, TCDC Leadership             
Development Coordinator and Larry Holcomb            
representing Waste  Management.  

      On September 11, 2013, Waste Management made a cash  contribution 
of $5,000 to help support the educational needs of our students through the 
Pennsylvania Educational Improvement Tax Credit Program (EITC). The 
check was presented to the Tioga County Foundation, the charitable arm of 
the Tioga County Development Corporation. Waste Management, Inc. is 
North America’s leading provider of integrated environmental solutions.        
      Waste Management partners with its customers and communities to   
manage and reduce waste from collection to disposal while recovering     
valuable resources and creating clean, renewable energy. Waste              
Management, Inc. serves over 20 million residential, industrial, municipal 
and commercial customers.     
      "Waste Management is proud to be a part of the EITC program, it's a win 
for everyone in our community" said Sean Ryan, District Manager.  
www.wm.com 
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     First Citizens Community Bank has made a contribution of $6,000 to the 
Tioga County Foundation through the Pennsylvania Educational 
Improvement Tax Credit (EITC) Program, a program which allows           
for-profit businesses in our County to qualify for state tax credits.  
     The Tioga County Foundation will use the funds to support local 
innovative educational programs for public schools in Tioga County to 
support local career development and school-to-work efforts.  
     “First Citizens is pleased to partner with local organizations in supporting 
programs that help our area youth plan for their future careers,” stated Jeff 
Carr, SVP, First Citizens Chief Retail Banking Officer. “These young 
people are our future, and we must ensure they get the support they need to 
become productive and contributing adults in our communities.” 
     First Citizens Community Bank is headquartered in Mansfield, 
Pennsylvania and currently operates 17 offices in Tioga, Bradford and Potter 
Counties in PA, and Alleghany County, NY, as well as loan processing 
offices in Lock Haven and Dallas. For more information on First Citizens 
Community Bank, visit www.firstcitizensbank.com or find them on 
Facebook. 
  

 
Karen Russell, Keystone North Inc. & TCDC 1st Vice 
Chair, Jeff Carr, SVP, First Citizens Chief Retail Banking 
Officer. and Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO.  
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Andy Rohrer, UGI Major Accounts Representative & TCDC 
Director and David E. Cummings, Tioga County Foundation 
President��

 On December 13, 2013 UGI Central Penn Gas donated $5,000.00 in 
support of the educational improvement tax credit program initiative. 
The check was presented to the Tioga County Foundation, the          
charitable arm of the Tioga County Development Corporation. 
 Lisa Ninotti, Community Relations Manager for UGI, said “UGI is 
pleased to assist the Tioga County Foundation and their educational 
initiatives supporting schools located in Tioga County. The expansion 
of our EITC funding has allowed us to partner with organizations like 
TCDC in order to prepare students for their future career                   
opportunities.” 
 UGI Utilities’ headquarters is located in Reading, Pennsylvania. The 
utility serves more than 648,000 natural gas and electric customers in 
eastern and central Pennsylvania. Additional information about UGI is 
available at www.ugi.com�� ��� ����	��
�� http://www.facebook.com/
ugiutilities�� �
������� http://www.twitter.com/ugi_utilities�� ��� ������
blog, “UGI Connection”: http://blog.ugi.com. 
 The funds donated are used to support local innovative educational 
programs for the schools in Tioga County.  The Tioga County        
Foundation is currently using these tax credit funds to support local 
career development and school to work efforts within the three (3)   
public districts. The Program allows for-profit business in our County to qualify for state tax credits. The Company makes a donation 
of the approved Tax Credit amount to the Tioga County Foundation. Funds received go toward Career Development & School To 
Work Initiatives in our public schools. 
 

 

Business Application Timeline  

May 15 – Business applicants who have fulfilled their 2-year commitment and wish to reapply in FY 13/14 to renew 
their 2-year commitment. 

May 15 – Businesses who are in the middle of their 2-year commitment. 

July 1 – All other businesses including Pre-K business applications. 
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     The Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Department of          
Community & Economic Development (DCED) has designed 
the Westfield Business Park in Tioga County as a Keystone 
Opportunity Expansion Zone (KOEZ). The designation will 
begin January 1, 2014 and run through December 31, 2023. 
     For a 10 year period businesses locating in the Park and the 
Tioga County Development Corporation, as owners of the Park 
will be exempt from local and state taxes in the designated  
area.  
   “This was joint effort by everyone to secure the designation. 
All four taxing bodies (County of Tioga, Northern Tioga 
School District, Westfield Borough and Westfield Township) 
������� ��� ���� ���� ������������� ���� ��������� ����� �� �����������

Planning & Development Commission prepared the Application.  Our Corporation is very appreciate of their efforts and the on 
going efforts of all our partners in developing the Westfield Business Park.” stated Chairman David E. Cummings. 
 “It has taken nearly seven years to secure the ownership of the property formerly owned E. H Hall, Inc./WESTAN Tannery. 
The KOEZ designation will be a great marketing tool and major incentive for businesses to locate in the park once it is completed. 
Coupled with an Act 2 Designation which is underway at this time will make the site more attractive for development,” noted     
President/CEO Robert J. Blair.  “None of this could have been accomplished with out the team work and partnership which has 
occurred by son many.” 
 In addition, the Pennsylvania Department of Community & Economic Development (DCED) has awarded TCDC with an    
Industrial Sites Reuse Program (ISRP) Grant in the amount of $34,650 which has been matched by a grant from the Tioga County 
Environmental Fund of $11,550. The funds will be used for a final environmental assessment of the property in order to move   
forward with Act 2 Designation. This process should be completed by the Spring of 2014. 
 TCDC took over ownership of the remaining E. H. Hall, Inc. Property on January 8, 2014, culminating in a seven year process 
to secure ownership. Look for details in our April eNews Insider.  

     In December 2013, the Northern Tier Regional Planning & Development Commission (NTRPDC), as the Local Development    
District (LDD), began preparing a grant application to the Appalachian Regional Commission (ARC) for the next step in the funding 
process for the Westfield Business Park. Utilizing a $100,000 ARC Grant matched by the ISRP Grant (see Article above), a  
$50,000 grant from the Northern Tier Partnership for       
Regional Economic Performance (PREP) and matching local 
funds of $12,500 from TCDC an environmental clean up 
project to removal above ground storage tanks and           
demolitions of buildings over Closes Creek.   
     All of the tanks on site have been drained and the content 
removed an other environmental demolition. This stage will 
result in their removal as part of the overall cleanup of the 
former E. H. Hall, Inc. Brownfield site. Our Engineers 
FOOR/SSM is coordinating the removal process. 
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 For the second year Governor Corbett will present the Governor’s ImPAct Awards on May 30, 2014 in Hershey, Pennsylvania.  
The Program is presented by the Pennsylvania Department of Community & Economic Development (DCED and TEAM        
Pennsylvania. Companies are selected through each of the Partnership for Regional Economic Performance (PREP). Tioga County 
is part of the Northern Tier PREP and the Tioga County Development Corporation is soliciting businesses in Tioga as potential     
candidates. 
 �����	��� 	 ��������� ! ��� 	�� �� ���� "������ �����#�� 	� � �� " 	���� ��� "�������#� ����� ��!"��#�� 	�� ��� 	 ������� � � !���!� ��� $� #����� 	��    
����% �����������������������������"������������&��� �#�����������������������������
��������'��������&�� ��#������(��  
 
A nominee may be entered into only ONE of the five awards categories: 

Community ImPAct Award:  This award is given to a company that exemplifies the tenet of "doing well by doing good." The 
winners in this category show a sustained commitment to the growth and development of its employees and the community 
(ies) in which it does business. 

Entrepreneur ImPAct Award:  This award is given to an entrepreneur who has led his or her company to a position of 
strength in the marketplace by way of growth in one or all of the following areas: creativity, innovation, managerial ability, 
leadership skills and turnaround. 

Export ImPAct Award:  This award is given to a company that has significantly increased its export sales and the number of 
new foreign markets it sells to since 2011. 

Jobs First ImPAct Award:  This award is given to a company that has demonstrated consistent job growth and retention over 
the past two years. The company must have had a positive net gain in new jobs during this time period. 

Small Business ImPAct Award:  This award is given to a small business that has been an innovator within its industry, 
demonstrated revenue/profit growth, increased its workforce and committed to the growth and development of its employees 
and community. The company must have 100 or fewer employees. 

��������������
��
�*�����������
Governor’s ImPAct Award Companies Bing Solicited  

Please contact TCDC by January 25, 2014, if you are interested in nominating your business.  

We will provide you with the ImPAct Profile Application which must be completed.  

You can learn more about the awards at http://www.newpa.com/business/impact-awards 

 In 2013, five (5) Tioga County businesses were selected as finalists for the Governor’s Impact 
)
����(� *�� ���� ����� ����������� �
�� 
���� ��������� ��� �������� ��"� ������� ��� ������ ���"������� ������������ �����
Keystone North, Inc. in Charleston Township was the winner in the Small Business Impact Award     
category. The Keane Group of Mansfield took top honors in the Jobs First category.  
  Tioga County also had three other businesses recognized as finalists: Jason Gehman with North 
Voice Communication ���+���������������������"���� ������!"�����������# ��MSPI Enterprises LLC of 
Deerfield Township, doing business as Bear Paw Hand Cleaner, also in the Entrepreneurial Impact        
category and MetalKraft Industries, Inc . of Wellsboro in the Small Business Impact category. 

MSPI Enterprises LLC  
dba Bear Paw Hand Cleaner 

Deerfield Township 

MetalKraft Industries, Inc .  
Wellsboro 

Keystone North, Inc. 
Mansfield 

Photo credit: CPBJ/Amy Spangler  

The Keane Group 
Mansfield 

Photo credit: CPBJ/Amy Spangler  
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 Students were treated to presentations from various health care             
professionals and were then able to interview each speaker about the aspects 
of their job.  Over two dozen career options were highlighted at the Fair 
including occupational therapy, optometry, dietitian, physical therapy,     
radiology, nursing, athletic training, speech therapy, and over two dozen 
other career options.   
 The purpose of the Health Career Fair is to inform students about the   
variety of careers in different health care fields.  The students were able to 
gain a better understanding of the training needs and available employment 
opportunities from the professionals themselves. Before rotating between 
tables of health care professionals, Scott Geist from Pennsylvania College of 
Technology talked to the students about which high school classes would 
prepare students for training in a health career. 
 The Tioga County Health Career Fair is an annual event created to       
generate interest among young people in pursuing one of Pennsylvania’s 
more than 200 health care careers that offer rewarding benefits, such as 
competitive wages and opportunities for advancement. Approximately 124 
high school students from Bradford, Tioga & Potter Counties attended the 

event, where they learned about many health careers which are in high demand both in their county and statewide.  
 “The need for health care professionals in Pennsylvania increases each year.  Even in an economic recession, health care    
career opportunities are expanding.  It is important to raise student awareness of these important and rewarding opportunities,” 
states Sherry Felten, Workforce Program Manager at NTRPDC.  
 Career fair sponsors included the Northeast Regional Health Care Industry Partnership, Tioga County Development           
Corporation, Pennsylvania College of Technology, Northern Tier Industry & Education Consortium, the Northeast              
Pennsylvania Industrial Resource Center, Small Business Development Center, Northern Tier Workforce Investment Board, 
Northern Tier Regional Planning and Development Commission, Susquehanna Health System, Citizens & Northern Bank, and 
PA CareerLink®.   

 
 
 
 
 

 

For more information on the Health Career Fair or other health career activities in the region, contact 
Sherry Felten, Workforce Program Manager at NTRPDC, 312 Main Street, Towanda, PA  

at 888-868-8800 or felten@northerntier.org. 

A students gets her oxygen level measured by one of          
Susquehanna Health’s Respiratory Therapists.  
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      Navigating the Affordable Care Act: A Seminar for Small Business was      
presented on November 19th at the NYPUM Building, Wellsboro. Brought to 
the region by The University of Scranton Small Business Development Center 
(SBDC) and hosted by Tioga County Development Corporation (TCDC), the 
seminar was designed to provide businesses who are employers with helpful 
information about the Affordable Care Act. An overview of the Act was given, 
with key information on responsibilities and penalties detailed. The seminar 
also included a resourceful presentation of possible action steps businesses/
employers can take, as well as what resources are available to them for Act 
compliance.  
       Northern Tier businesses/employers were represented by 19 different   
companies, with almost 40 individuals  learning from Mr. Eric Pochas, Director 
of Client Services at Vantagen, LLC, A ParenteBeard company. Promotional 
support was provided by the Northern Tier Region Partnership for Regional 
Economic Performance (PREP), to include partners TCDC, Northern Tier    

Regional Planning & Development Commission (NTRPDC), Central Bradford Progress Authority (CBPA), Northeastern       
Pennsylvania Industrial Resource Center (NEPIRC), and the Wyoming County Chamber of Commerce. Additional local            
promotion was aided with the help of area Chambers and the Marcellus Shale Institute at Mansfield University.  

 

19 local Northern Tier businesses/employers were        
represented, with almost 40 individuals attending.  
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 On Thursday and Friday, October 3rd & 
4th 2013, the Tioga County Development 
Corporation’s ���������	
 ���
�
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 Community Leadership Program 
(CLP) began its 11th year. Eleven             
individuals began the CLP Class of 2014 
with the Opening Retreat at the W. M.     
Tokishi Training Center, Wellsboro, PA 
(NYPUM Building). The Session allows the 
participants in the Program to challenge 
themselves while achieving goals both     
individually and as a team, as well as gain a 
broader knowledge of their classmates and 
the program.   
 The CLP Class of 2014 participated in an 
opening luncheon with their employers and 
were introduced to public speaking           
exercises. On the second day, the group was 
led in team Building exercises such as high 
and low ropes course elements, along with 
several other group challenges. The session 
was sponsored by the Keystone North Inc. of 
Mansfield and TCDC. 
 On Friday, November 1, 2013 the CLP 
Class of 2013 studied Volunteering & You 
at the Mansfield Borough building.          
Participants identified their personality types 
during an activity with Sue Sticklin, 
TCPFCH as well as gaining a better        

understanding on communicating and its importance during a presentation by Jeff Himes, PSU Extension.  In the afternoon, 
the class gave presentations on the volunteer projects they will pursue. Liz Miranda, Executive Director of the Tioga County 
Branch YMCA, provided a presentation on the Importance of Volunteering in your community. The session was sponsored 
by Penelec, A FirstEnergy Company. 
 On Friday, December 5, 2013 participants attended the Continuous Learning session at Mansfield University Campus.        
Participants learned how leadership and learning go hand in hand. Presenters included Brenda Abplanalp, Director of         
* ������� '��������� &���� ,������-������ ,�!" ��� ������ �� .��������� ,������ /�����"!���� 0� ���������"�� ��� 1�� ����������������
���������#��+�����)	��!������� �����/������������&/, ��+������ �������&����������+�#���������������(����� /���#�1 ���#��
Psychology Professor at Mansfield University. The session was sponsored by UGI and Penn College/North Campus.  The 
CLP Class of 2014 will head to HMAC in Lawrenceville for Session 4 January 3, 2014.  

 

CLP Class of 2014 participants include: (L to R) ���������	
���
�������
�������������
���������������������������������� �� 	 -Boyskey, Mansfield 
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Bradford-Tioga Head Start and Darrin Steadman, HMAC(L).   

Participants work on an activity during 
Jeff Himes workshop,  
Communication Basics  

The CLP Class of 2014 participants       
work on a Ropes Course Activity  

At NYPUM.  

Participants listen as Brenda Abplanalp 
helps them identify their different              

leadership styles.  
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The Tioga County Development Corporation         
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 Youth Leadership Program 
Class of 2014 learned about Business & the Economy in Tioga 
County during Session 2 Understanding Business &         
Economics on November 5, 2013.  The Session was held at 
The Keane Group in Charleston Township.  
 Participants received an overview of the Natural Gas       
Industry and the Keane Group from Matt Feil, Director of    
Human Resources at the Keane Group.  
 An introduction to the Economy in Tioga County, was 
given by Robert J. Blair, TCDC President/CEO,  students par-
ticipated in a hands-on exercise on preparing for their future 
career in a mock-interview simulation and finally tours of the 
Keane     facility and some equipment used in the Industry 
were given. The session was sponsored by The Keane Group.  
  

 

Pictured Above are students in the YLP Class of 2013          
participating in a mock interview simulation with Keane Group 

Director Of Human Resources, Matt Feil.  
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On December 10, 2013 the Tioga County Development       
Corporation ���������	
 ���
�
 ������
 Youth Leadership 

Program Class of 2014 learned about Health Services in 
Tioga County during Session 3 at St. Paul’s Episcopal 
Church in Wellsboro.    

 Students participated in various activities aimed at             
introducing them to the many Healthcare Services available 
through the Susquehanna Health. Janie Hilfiger, President of 
Soldiers & Sailors Memorial Hospital gave an overview of 
the system and helped students explore career options     
available in the healthcare field. 

 The Class of 2014 participated in team building and          
leadership style training activities and had the opportunity to 
tour different operations at the Hospital, including an        
exclusive look at the new Cancer Treatment Center.  

 The Session was sponsored by Susquehanna Health.  
 Session 4 Teens & The Law will be held at the Tioga 
County Courthouse and the Tioga County Prison on January 
8, 2014. Pictured Above are students of the YLP Class of 2014 working 

on the leadership styles puzzle exercise.  
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is to recruit, train, encourage & develop caring individuals 
to participate in community leadership activities & responsibilities  

throughout Tioga County 
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CONGRATULATIONS 2013 Tioga County PFEW GRADUATES! 

 We would like to congratulate the 1,870 graduates of  the 2013 Pennsylvania Free Enterprise Week (PFEW).  Of those 1,870 
graduates, 28 of those were students from Tioga County.  Listed by school, those students include from Cowanesque Valley 
High School: Stephanie Locey�����!� Liberty High School: Mitchell Cramm, Natalie Crocco, Barbara Hostetler, Eric Kreger, 
&�������� ��������
�� ������� .�����	������� +���#� ��#�� ����� ����� '������� ���� /������ 2������� ���!� Mansfield High School: 
'�������� )���#��� ������ ��#��1���#� � �������+���#�1� ,���
�#�� ��#���� '�!	��� ���� ����������2�������� ���� ���! �Wellsboro 
High School: Cassandra Austin, Gillian Alafoginis, Meghan Bodine, Caitlin Bowen, Caitlynn Butler, Zoe Cole, Jarret Dean, 
Leigh-Ann Konzen, Rebecca Leister, Katelin Losinger, Hannah O’Conner and Jenavieve Reimann.  
 Four sessions of PFEW were held in Williamsport, PA on the campuses of Lycoming College and Pennsylvania College of 
Technology. Pennsylvania Free Enterprise Week is an intensive program that educates high school students about the American 
free enterprise system. Bringing motivated students together with business people from throughout the state. During PFEW,          
participants not only learn to appreciate our free enterprise system, but they also see from a practitioner's perspective what it 
takes to be successful in an increasingly competitive global marketplace. This one-of-a-kind program furnishes a real life        
educational experience for eager students.  
 The Foundation for Free Enterprise Education, PFEW’s parent organization, is currently supported by more than 800     
companies and organizations. Local businesses and organizations that support Pennsylvania Free Enterprise Week include:  
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 Women and Mr. & Mrs. Ralph E. Wolstenholme 
� There are also more than 200 business professionals that donate their time and expertise to PFEW by volunteering as either 
“a Company Advisor,” a speaker, or a judge.  “Company Advisors” are business professionals who volunteer to spend an entire 
week as a mentor with each student company. The Tioga County Development Corporation has been a long supporter of the    
program, TCDC President/CEO Robert J. Blair also serves on the Foundation for Free Enterprise Education Board of Directors.  
 

For more information on PFEW, visit www.pfew.org 
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 With a service area that includes Bradford, Lackawanna, Monroe, Pike, Susquehanna, Tioga, 
Wayne & Wyoming counties, the University of Scranton Small Business Development Center 
(SBDC) has been providing educational programs at no cost, confidential consulting services to 
entrepreneurs looking to start a small business or grow an existing small business for the past 33 
years. Tioga County Development Corporation has been a valuable partner of the SBDC for many 
years. 
 Gretchen Kukuchka has recently rejoined the Scranton SBDC and is the Business Consultant 
serving Tioga County. Raised in a family business and today assisting her spouse in running his 
own business, Gretchen understands the challenges and rewards associated with operating a small 
business. She is a graduate of Virginia Tech and The University of Scranton’s Master’s in Human 
Resource Administration. Having begun her career in economic development in the Northern Tier 
Region of Pennsylvania and having previously worked as a Business Consultant with the SBDC, 
she is familiar with the area and ready to assist clients with their small business needs.  
 Gretchen works within the county various days per month and is available to meet with          
established businesses or those interested in beginning a business at the TCDC office or Mansfield 
University. To request SBDC assistance in Tioga County, complete the online form at 
www.scrantonsbdc.com�� ����� ��� � -mail Gretchen Kukuchka at 570.941.4151 or                        
gretchen.kukuchka@scranton.edu. 
 TCDC and the SBDC are members of the Northern Tier Region Partnership for Regional        
Economic Performance (PREP), which also includes NTRPDC, Progress Authority, NEPIRC,         
    Sullivan County Planning and Development Office, and the Wyoming County Chamber of Commerce. 
    An initiative of the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development, PREP is a 
    network of   partners working together to deliver vital economic development services across ten         
    regions of the state. 

 

Gretchen Kukuchka, Tioga County’s 
SBDC Business Consultant 
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117 Coates Avenue, Elkland, Tioga County, Pennsylvania 16920 

Located one block off Main Street in Elkland this 24,000 sq. ft. one story brick office building         
provides prime reasonable rental for businesses and non-profits in the Elkland area with 53 off 
street parking spaces and outside green areas. The entire property is a non-smoking environment. 
The facility is completely ADA handicapped accessible. Rental Suites range from 216 square feet to    
Office Suites (Air Conditioned) at 1,152 square feet and a large multipurpose room at 1,836 square 
feet. Each Suite has it’s own personal restroom and public restrooms.  Building is served by 24 hour 
gas generator assuring continual electricity and heat to entire building and a camera monitoring    
system.  Rent includes all utilities (electric, gas, public sewer & water, municipal garbage pickup) 
with exception of telephone and Internet service.  Current occupants include the Tioga County    
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Direct inquires to Robert J. Blair, President/CEO, Tioga County Development Corporation, 
570.723.8232, blair@tcdc-pa.org. 
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As we reflect back on 2013, much has occurred through the Tioga County Development 
Corporation. These activities are highlighted in our final issue of eNews Insider for 2013. 
 
You will note several companies contributed to the Educational Improvement Tax Credit 
Program (EITC) assisting in the career development initiatives in our 3 public schools. We 
would encourage other companies to consider being involved with the EITC. A portion of your 
state taxes can be allocated to EITC and these funds remain in the county to help our school 
districts. During November we again held the Tioga County Health Career Fair for high school 
students. Health Care is our number one employment sector. The fair provides the students with 
the opportunity to explore the numerous array of health professions available in Tioga County. 
We recognize the local students who participated in the Pennsylvania Free Enterprise Week 
(PFEW). We will soon be sending out letters to local employers encouraging them to provide 
scholarship for our Tioga County students. 
 
We hosted an Affordable Care Act Seminar provided through the University of Scranton/Small 
Business Development Center to provide employers with an understanding of the new law. 
 
In 2013, we kicked off the 14th year of ���������	
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 Youth Leadership 
Program and on October 3, 2013 we began the 12th Community Leadership Program with 11 
adults. Since the program began in 2000 we have graduated 420 youth and 125 adults. 
 
In December 2013 we were awarded Keystone Opportunity Expansion Zone (KOEZ) 
designation by DCED for our 1st KOEZ in Tioga County. It  includes all of the 17.5 acres of the 
Westfield Business Park.  We are also drawing nearer on DEP Act 2 Designation with an 
Industrial sites Reuse Program (ISRP) from DCED for the final.  Both of these programs will 
greatly enhance the marketability of the park once completed. 
 
We continue to venture into the field of property management with the continued development of 
the Elkland Business Community Center. We anticipate purchasing the former elementary school 
from the NTSD. We plan on taking action on this in February 2014. Property managements 
would take TCDC to a new level with the potential for rental income to support our operations 
while at the same time providing reasonable rental space for small business and non-profits in 
Elkland. There are currently 4 tenants located in the facility. 
 
Our Loan Program continues to grow. In 2013, we received 54 potential loan inquires and funded 
3��������������"���������$�&�/)�������4�/,�/-,�/���� ��������$�&�/�)�.���(  
 
As we begin 2014, we are well portioned to continue to provide services to our business and 

Members as we  continue to make  ���
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 Robert J. Blair 
 President/Chief Executive Officer 

Please contact blackwell@tcdc-pa.org if you wish to be removed from the eNews Insider mailing list. 

Do you know of someone else who would like to receive this publication? Please send us their eMail address 
and we will gladly add them to our distribution list. Please feel free to forward to others.  
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114 Main Street 
Wellsboro, Pennsylvania 16901 
Voice: 570.723.8232 
Fax: 570.723.8441 
E-mail: blair@tcdc-pa.org 

�������������	
�
 
Chairman of the Board 
David E. Cummings 
 
First Vice Chairman 
Karen H. Russell 
 
Second Vice Chairman 
David G. Lamphier 
 
Treasurer 
Ronald J. Butler 
 
Secretary 
Robert J. Blair 
 
Board of Directors 
Brenda G. Abplanalp 
James D. Baker, Jr. 
Diana L. Barnes 
Scott Bastian 
Erick J. Coolidge  
Thomas Freeman 
H. Russell Hastings 
Francis L. Hendricks  
Russell W. Johnson  
Raymond Kaminski 
Karl Kroeck 
Christopher R. Morral 
Leo Parchesky 
Glenn B. Poirier 
Alan J. Quimby 
William W. Roosa 
Deborah L. Sawyer 
Deborah E. Scott 
Wendy S. Swartz 
Aneurin J. (Bill) Williams, Jr. 
Mary E. Worthington 
Keith D. Yarger 
 
President & 
Chief Executive Officer 
Robert J. Blair 
blair@tcdc-pa.org 
 
Leadership Development Coordinator 
Christie L. Blackwell 
blackwell@tcdc-pa.org 
 
Administrative Assistant  
Carolyn E. Conte 
conte@tcdc-pa.org 


